



# Sedlescombe Parish Council

## Sports Executive Committee.

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council  
on Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> February 2023 at Sedlescombe Sports Pavilion at 18:30.

**Public participation session re matters on the Agenda at the Chairman's discretion.**

There were no members of the public.

## Minutes

**Attendees: Cllr D Caney (chair), Cllrs Coupar, Chapman, Cllr Latreille (part time arrived 18:44)**

**In attendance Jackie Scarff – Clerk to the parish council**

Item	Agenda Item (S23.)	
47	<b>To receive and accept Apologies (LGA 1972 S85 (1))</b> Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Moore for personal reasons	
48	<b>To receive Interests in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 and the Parish Council code of conduct. To receive councillors' declarations of interest regarding matters on the agenda and consider any written requests for dispensation as a result.</b> No interests were declared and there were no requirements for dispensations.  <b>Any changes to register of interests should be notified to the clerk.</b>	
49	<b>To consider the minutes of the Sports Executive meeting 14<sup>th</sup> December 2023 for confirmation and signing as a true record.</b> <b>Resolved:</b> The minutes were agreed as a true representation of the meeting 14 <sup>th</sup> December 2023 and signed by the chairman.	
50	<b>To discuss a request from the croquet club to return to the Sedlescombe ground with use of the Sports Pavilion and agree any actions required.</b> <b>Resolved</b> that the Croquet Club would be welcomed back and be able to use the sports field for croquet up to 3 times per week during weekdays. <b>Cllr Latreille arrived 18:44</b>	
51	<b>To discuss the idea of creating a Boules Pitch and Croquet Pitch on Riverside Recreation Ground.</b> <b>Resolved</b> that the idea should be costed and considered for the year 2024/25 unless suitable funding is available beforehand.	
52	<b>To discuss the projects identified for the sport pavilion and agree any actions required.</b>  <b>Painting of the Pavilion</b> <b>Resolved</b> that due to the changing circumstances the quoted from James Hennessey would be accepted.  <b>Clearance of the bottom Carpark –</b> The work has been completed.  <b>Tree Works –</b> <b>Resolved</b> that the clerk ask the tree surgeon to re look at the trees and requote.  <b>Renewal of the shipping container in the bottom carpark –</b> <b>Resolved</b> that it would be more cost effective to replace the portacabin rather than refurbish it. The clerk was asked to get a quote for the demolition and removal of the portacabin.  <b>Solar Energy Project –</b> The clerk the proposal would include solar panels on the front and back of the roof. This will mean cutting down 3 trees along the road which will be more than mitigated by the planting using the woodland Trust trees and hedging. RC thought that the council my need permission to	

	<p>remove the trees. Resolved that the clerk check if the PC need permission to remove the trees and get a quote from their removal.</p> <p><b>Running Track</b> <b>Resolved</b> the project should be kept on the list of desirable infrastructure and await another opportunity to apply for funding.</p> <p><b>Replacement of the decking</b> – DC showed some non-slip options. <b>Resolved</b> to buy some non-slip strips for the two sets of stairs.</p>	
54	<p><b>To agree a date for the next meeting.</b> The next meeting will be Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> 2023 6.30pm at the sports pavilion.</p>	
	<p><b>The chairman thanked everyone for coming and closed the meeting at 19:37</b></p>	